






















 
 Anderson Island Park & Recreation District 
 

    Minutes of Board of Commissioners Meeting of December 19, 2018 
 

Commissioners Present: Rick Anderson, John Larsen, Belen Schneider and Bill Spears. Absent: Chuck 
Hinds. Guests: Dale Goodin,  Co Rogan, Mary, Andrew and Greyson Gelstin.  
The meeting was called to order at 7:04 PM at the Anderson Island Library by Vice Chairman Bill Spears. 
The minutes of November 14, 2018 were unanimously approved as submitted. The Financial Officer’s 
report (attached) was circulated. A list of expenses for the period November 15, 2018 – December 19, 
2018 was circulated, for a total of $5969.35, including checks #1471076, 1471968, 1464812, 1471969, 
1471970, 1471971, and 1471972 (see attached list).  It was moved and seconded to approve these 
expenses. Motion carried unanimously. Current cash assets are $115147. 
 
Park Reports:  There was cleanup from storm debris in all parks. 
 

Wide Awake Hollow and Tom White Park: The schoolhouse roof was treated with baking soda. 
 
Montalvo Park and Cammon Park: The grade school kids decorated trees on the trail. 
 
Andy’s Wildlife Park: Porta potty was repaired, no need for replacement. New signs were posted 
and lumber was ordered for the gazebo-rain shelter at the Dog Park. 
 
Lowell Johnson Park: Troubleshooting was performed on the sprinkler system. Tile installed. 
 
Jacobs Point: Lumber was ordered for the raised walkway to the pond.  
 
Andrew Anderson Marine Park:  Lumber was ordered for raised walkway. The ditches along the 
trail were cleaned out. The proposed new trail has been laid out.  
 
Idie Ulsh Park:  Material was ordered for the lower side raised walkway. 
 

Old Business 
Mary reported that the AICC would like to partner with AIP&RD on kid’s programs outside of Summer 
Camp. Belen will meet with Daniel Hull and Ellie and Dan Ardia to discuss Summer Camp. Bob Bedoll 
has updated the on-line registration forms for camp. Scot Dickie may be the Director. 
 
New Business 
Belen reported on the new roughed-in trail at the Marine Park. It cuts behind the lagoon to connect with 
the service road. There may be an eagle’s nest nearby. There is a potential spot for a bird blind. The old 
Phillips house should be torn down ASAP, to be replaced by a covered picnic area. The February meeting 
was rescheduled for February 27. Belen’s Bird Presentation is January 19 at the Archival Building. The 
new website has launched. All agree it is beautiful. Adam Draper, formerly of Forterra, will assist us in 
revising the Conservation Easement for Tom’s Park. Soccer nets were inspected; frames are all in good 
shape. Shari Erickson’s original watercolors are on long-term loan to AIHS. Non park-site work hours 
should be recorded from now on. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:22 PM. 
 
__________________________     _____________________________        _________________ 
Richard G. Anderson, Secretary                        Approved                                            Date 




